This email is an objection to the Proposed Global Quarry EIS report for their Marulan site.

My name is Joseph Hedrick and I live at 205 Winfarthing Road ,1,000 meters from the proposed
site.

I have lived here for 40 years and I known the history of the area and the weather patterns.

*I have not been contacted at all from Global Quarries in the entire time of them starting there

proposal.

* There has been no consultation about them wishing to use Winfarthing Road as their exit from the
proposed quarry for their heavy vehicles.

* Their first misinformation was it was State Significant and the crushed material was to be used at
the Badgery Creek International Airport, --- The First test aircraft landed mid November 2024!

* Then we find out they want to bring waste building material, as in dirt, rubble, etc and unload it in
our back yard and also right beside the Main Sydney to Melbourne Highway 31.

* I have worked in the mining and quarry industry for 30 years and know the equipment they will
be using is Diesel Powered, therefore noisy and dusty. If you U Tube -- Peppertree Quarry
Marulan Dust Cloud you will understand. The type of crusher used in these mobile plants block
up when you apply water to attempt to suppress the dust generated, so they Can’t use water to
suppress the dust.

* There proposed Stock Pile Site is right beside the Narambulla Creek which runs into the
Wollondilly River which runs into the Sydney Warragamba Dam, this stock pile site is in a flood
plane and we have had rain events were water has come right up to the underside of the
Narambulla Creek Bridge on Highway 31 which would have their site underwater.

* They say they are going to use explosives to blast the rock, the exclusion zone will close
Winfarthing Road not to mention any Misfire will isolate us from coming or going from our
homes.

* The Applicants have No experience in Quarrying and if you read the Impact Statement you will
understand.

* The dust generated will travel in both directions depending on the wind direction which for 6
months of the year blows in a South Westerly Direction therefore blowing the dust over

all the Highways Users, then for the rest of the time over our homes and water storage areas.
* It will affect our Property Values.

I am against this Proposal.



